TOWN COUNCIL MEETING: NOVEMBER 10, 2020
PUBLIC COMMENT

First Name Last Name Street Address

Comments: Per Council rules and procedures, please limit comments to what can reasonably be read to the meeting record in three (3) minutes or less. Please be mindful that
this form is for public comment only. Please direct questions/general inquiries to Council members directly.

Dear Town Council Members, | respectfully write to you as an almost twenty year Glastonbury resident advocating for a tripling of the annual Capital Improvement Program
budget for funding of sidewalks. The current pace of sidewalk construction has not adequately kept up with community needs. The current budget allocation is woefully
insufficient. | am specifically requesting a contiguous sidewalk between Hopewell School and Hopewell Street along Chestnut Hill Road. This stretch is a very busy road seeing car
travel at high rates of speed. This is also a stretch that services school aged children and many walkers and joggers. There should be an eventual sidewalk along Chestnut Hill
Road connecting Main Street and New London Turnpike based on the large number of residents who could potentially utilize it. | must add that the rate of sidewalk construction
within the Hopewell School zone has noticeably lagged other areas of town. | am also very concerned about the stretch of road on New London Turnpike that has no sidewalk. |
frequently see kids walking from the high school on that busy road with no sidewalks. There is a disconnected set of sidewalks on NLT that needs to be connected. That sidewalk
should go from GHS all the way up to Country Club Road. GHS is a community center and should have sidewalks leading to it for several miles. This is dangerous and is
concerning to me and many of my neighbors as well. We need to work on making Glastonbury a much more walkable community. Much more walkable and safer. This is my
third such request of the town council over the years with no action. | understand that this may take several years and phases but | am getting impatient with the lack of
attention. Sincerely, Jeffrey & Kelly Wihbey Chestnut Hill Road

My sincere thanks to everyone involved in providing an excellent voting experience for our residents. The planning, communication and instructions were all very well done. In a
unique election year, the Registrars, town staff, poll workers and volunteers obviously worked very hard to ensure a safe process. This is what democracy looks like. | thank all of
the candidates for their time, energy and commitment to making our community better.

Jeffrey Wihbey 1125 Chestnut Hill Rd
Susan Karp 32 Rampart Drive
ClJ Mozzochi 227 Hebron avenue

To be read at Town Council Meeting November 10, 2020 | am writing to publicly demand the immediate removal of Marshall Porter as Chief of Police for the following reasons:
1. His failure to publicly and to severely denounce the police photograph supporting a political candidate was an extremely egregious act of incompetence on his part, and he
should be held accountable for it; especially since he has taken no disciplinary action in the matter. 2. He testified before the Council, and he has stated in several newspaper
interviews the patently false statement that he and the GPD take very seriously all citizen complaints and that most of them are very routine. That is a patently false statement.
My 45 years of research into the department indicates that many of them are not routine, and the GPD fails to consider many of them. C.J. Mozzochi, Ph.D.
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